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ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

WHO WE ARE
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
• We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
• We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
• We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
• We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
• We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
• We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
• We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

• WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

• ABATE Voting Privileges 
• Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

• Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
• Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
• A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
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          ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 6140
Cantonment, FL  32533*

(386) 943-9610
www.abatefloridainc.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2020 was our 20th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 
• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL 
are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 
• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 
• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 
• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 
• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 
• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 
• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 
• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a 
committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a 
new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 
• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Louis “OB” 754-366-8955 

 



ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC - SOUTHEAST CHAPTER6

“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  F r a n k  T .  ( g b n F )  &  L i s a "
  PRESIDENT’S ARTICLE
With the Summer’s end in sight, the Freedoms we 
endure to continue riding our motorcycles remain 
the center focus of this Chapter. Then, at times, 
in our Brotherhood, we take a loss. It is through 
these losses we remember why we came to battle 
for those freedoms to begin with.

As many of our community members know and 
have experienced a loss of a brother or sister, the 
SE Chapter has lost one of its very best!  A former 
Vice President, Troy Waugh.

Knowingly, we must move forward in these mo-
ments and keep uplifting those around us and as 
Brother Troy would tell you to,  Ride your Ride! 
GBNF...

Recently, I have attended a State sponsored 
Seminar for Board member training in Vero Beach 
and a Delegates meeting in  Lake County out of 
Leesburg. Both events were well attended by all 17 
chapters throughout our great State of Florida. To 
see so many different personalities and perspec-
tives of these chapters is entirely what makes us 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. I believe these meetings 
create a comradery amongst our shared interests 
in not only motorcycles but motorcycle rights and 
safety. This is what keeps us intact and precise as 
"A Brotherhood Against Totalitarian Enactments."

At first, I thought being a President and a Delegate 
at the same time would have conflicted my deci-
sion-making as a President. The responsibility of 
the President’s seat and the duties of a Delegate 
seemed to be mirror opposite of each other when 
in fact the Delegate position only helps enhance 
the awareness of decision making for the chapter. 
This makes the President’s seat that much easier 
to understand when coming to an agreement with-
in the interests of our Chapter. A Delegate attends 
State meetings in order to be educated and made 
aware of all that’s going on with Abate of FL.  Each 
Chapter is uniquely different with its views and 

characteristics and its  pursuit of keeping bikers 
rights prioritized. You have to be open-minded 
and almost non-opinionated. It is solely the job 
of a Delegate to communicate between a State 
meeting and its Chapter, whether the information 
you receive, you agree on or not. The Delegate 
has to process this information fairly and bring it 
back to your Chapter so that, as a Chapter, they 
can be informed in a non-biased perspective and 
the President can then communicate on behalf 
our  of Chapter back to our States Representa-
tives. So, what I originally thought was a conflict 
in the positions, again, only enhances my ability 
to become and understand what it will take to be 
a good President for our beloved SE Chapter.

Our community Teachers and Kids are back to 
school. Please remind everyone to keep an eye 
out on those school zones and crosswalks. Re-
member SE Chapter Looks forward to seeing 
you at the next great event, so check out our 
event calendars.

Most importantly your continued support of 
ABATE of Florida is what drives this chapter 
to be one the strongest in advocacy for Bikers 
Rights and Safety and for that - we Thank You!

Dedicated to my Pal, Troy

Respectfully,

OB
President
ABATE SE
Chapter
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“ T h i s  p a g e  i s  s p o n s o r e d  b y   a d a  h i b b s "
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Troy Waugh
gBNF

Troy Legrand Waugh, beloved son of Glenna and 
Gary Hollis, passed away on August 1, 2024, at 
the age of 60. Troy was born on October 9, 1963, 
to Stanley E. and Glenna (Vaughn) Waugh in 
Liberal, Kansas. He lived a life full of generosity, 
leadership, and strength. He was known for his 
passion for adventure, architectural expertise, 
proficiency in martial arts, and enjoyment of mo-
torcycles and the open road. 

Troy graduated from Merritt High School in Elk 
City, Oklahoma, in 1982. He worked many years 
at the Elk City Honda Shop. He then earned his 
Professional Bachelor of Architecture from Okla-
homa State University in Stillwater, Oklahoma, 
and established a distinguished career with years 
of service in civil and government architecture. 

Troy’s work included building high-rises in Hono-
lulu, Hawaii, and government projects in Kabul, 
Afghanistan, Manila, Philippines, and Guantana-
mo Bay, Cuba. He also worked on U.S. Embassy 
projects in Asuncion, Paraguay. Troy had a keen 

eye for detail and a special appreciation for time-
less church structures. At the time of his illness, 
Troy was an architectural project and construc-
tion manager for the City of Plantation, Florida, 
where he was greatly supported and encour-
aged by many friends and coworkers. He was a 
member of the National Council of Architectural 
Registration Boards and held a U.S. govern-
ment “Q” Clearance, one of the highest levels of 
security privileges. 

Troy lived an adventurous life and traveled to 42 
countries. He loved hunting, fishing, deep- sea 
diving, and while living in Key West, Florida, he 
enjoyed spearfishing. 

Troy was a respected figure in the professional 
mixed martial arts community, excelling as both 
a fighter and a UFC referee. He held a black belt 
and was skilled in various martial arts, including 
Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu, in which he trained under the 
renowned Gracie family. He was also a member 
of the Florida Boxing Commission. Troy fought 
in many MMA events worldwide, which included 
a notable world championship fight in Abu Dha-
bi, UAE. He also refereed many prominent UFC 
fights, including those featuring Jon “Bones” 
Jones and Kimbo Slice. In Moscow, Russia, he 
refereed a high-profile match attended by Presi-
dent Vladimir Putin, Italian President Ciampi, 
and actor Jean-Claude Van Damme at ringside. 
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Troy actively served as Vice President and Road 
Captain of the Florida Abate SE Motorcycle Chap-
ter, was a contributing author to the Abate SE 
Florida Magazine, and advocated for biker safety 
laws. He spent hours riding on weekends with 
friends as a protective leader, always looking for-
ward to the next ride. 

Troy had a deep, personal, private faith in God, 
having been raised in the Friends Church and ac-
cepting Jesus Christ as his Savior at an early age 
at Camp Quaker Haven in Arkansas City, Kansas, 
where he was also baptized. His faith sustained 
him throughout his life, especially during his cou-
rageous two-year battle with brain cancer-he truly 
was a Braveheart. 

Troy is survived by his mother and stepfather, 
Glenna and Gary Hollis of Elk City, Oklahoma; his 
sister, Debra Smith of Wichita, Kansas; his broth-
er, Stan Waugh and wife, Janet of Stillwater, Okla-
homa; step-sisters D’Ann Barrett and husband, 

Billy of Clifton, Texas; Geri Hollis of Midlothian, 
Texas; Deborah Lynne Cox and husband, David of 
Crescent, Oklahoma; and Jessie Waugh Modder-
man and husband, Geoffrey of Cincinnati, Ohio. 
Troy was a beloved uncle to his nine nieces and 
nephews-Michael Feltman, Rachel Martinez, Jor-
dan Arias, Shane Smith, Lela Smith, Luke Smith, 
Tanner Smith, Alex Waugh, and Jacob Waugh-as 
well as to his 12 great-nieces and great-nephews: 
Judah, Michael John, Meggie, Hadassah, Leire, 
Adam, Samuel, Gael, Carter, Annie, Grace, and 
Clark. Additionally, he was loved by a host of step-
nieces, step-nephews, many cousins, and loving 
friends too numerous to name. Troy was preceded 
in death by his father, Stanley E. Waugh, in 1982.

A Graveside Service honoring Troy will be held on 
August 9, 2024, at 2:00 p.m. at Liberal Cemetery 
in Liberal, Kansas. All who knew Troy will treasure 
their special relationship and memories with him. 
He will be greatly missed!
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

I just want to send out a reminder for everyone 
to check their membership cards, to see when 
they need to renew their memberships. It’s very 
important to keep up-to-date with these, for the 
support for our cause, and for the insurance. But 
also, now that we have been making progress in 
Tallahassee, we need to keep the momentum go-
ing. This is so we can continue to make it safer 
for us to ride on the roadways. After all, “there is 
strength in numbers” and we want the Congress-
men in Tallahassee to see our strength, when 
they have to decide on laws that affect bikers. 
ABATE is staying on top of any laws that will ad-
versely affect motorcyclists. We have been fight-
ing for motorcycle rights in the State of Florida for 
over 44 years, and none of this would be possible 
without ALL your support. THANK YOU ALL!!

So, I'm going to leave you all with this funny story. 
Troy served with me, as my Vice President and 
Road Captain, but mostly my friend, and passed 
away recently. Since Troy was my VP, he would 
go with me to all of the Presidents Council meet-
ings. It was our first Miami Florida Presidents 
Council meeting, and we're getting ready to go 
down there, and keep in mind, we are way up in 
Broward and the meeting is way down in Dade 
County, and this is the first one. Anyway, it's rain-
ing really hard and lightning everywhere, and not 
going to let up, a tropical storm, and I say to Troy, 
“maybe we should take a cage”. He looks at me 
and said “Are you crazy? We can't go down there 
in a cage! After all, those guys in Dade are presi-
dents and vice presidents of motorcycle clubs 
and riding groups. We can't go down there and 
look like a bunch of pussies!” So, we climbed on 
our bikes and rode all the way down there, 68 
miles, in that crazy thunderstorm. When we got 
down there, guess how many motorcycles were 
there? Yup, that's right, two of them, mine and 
his. Everybody else knew it was safer to ride in a 
cage. And most of them live down there. It's bet-
ter to be safe than sorry.

But that was Troy, he was hardcore in everything 
he did, riding, friendship, everything. I miss you 
bro, RIP, Ride in Peace!!

Please support all your American Legions and 
VFWs. God Bless America, the military, and the 
veterans who have helped keep this Country 
free.

And to the younger people out there, you have 
the chance to inherit an organization that stands 
up and fights for biker rights and safety. Help us 
make a difference, now, and for the future!

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A
 MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,

Johnny Rose

Vice-President

Southeast Chapter
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at

 American Legion Post 142
171 SW 2nd StPompano Beach Fl, 

33060
August 24, 2024

Kris “That Guy” called the meeting to order at 10:03 
AM. There were 25 members and guests present.
This was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and 
a prayer led by Barry “Bear” Crown.

President’s Report – Louis “OB”:
OB greeted the group and thanked everyone for 
the great turnout. There was representation from 
Latin America Motorcycle Association Ft. Lauder-
dale Chapter, Bikers Against Child Abuse, Indian 
MotorcycleRider’s Group, former ABATE South-
ernmost Chapter and the Baptized Riders Ministry. 
OB ceded the floor to Hans from the Indian Motor-
cycle Rider’s Group (IRMG 23). Hans talked about 
the ride next Saturday, August 24th, starting at 
Broward Motorsports. This is a national ride, Folds 
of Honor,” provides life-changing assistance to the 
families of America’s fallen or disabled military 
and first responders. The ride will ride will go from 
Broward Motor Sports (I95 and Sunrise Blvd.) to 
the South Florida National Cemetery, where there 
will be a ceremony and speech before returning to 
Broward Motorsports for food and entertainment. 
OB then closed out with a discussion of details re-
lated to the next run of newsletter in full color and 
the upcoming annual scheduled for October at Big 

Dawgs Sports Cafe.

Vice President’s Report – Johnny Rose:
Johnny gave the group an update on Bubba and 
talked about road safety. Every road seems to 
currently be under some type of construction, 
watch out for debris on the roads, especially on 
95, and above all be safe.

Secretary’s Report – Ross “Roscoe”:
He made a motion to approve the minutes, as 
printed in the August 2024 newsletter, second-
ed, and approved. She then told the group how 
happy was to see so many new faces and repre-
sentation from different groups. We’re might  be 
often a part of different organizations, but we’re 
all ABATE members. He looks forward to riding 
with some of you after the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report – Sheila Rose:
Sheila gave the Treasurer’s Report for the 
checking and savings account, seconded, and 
approved. Shethen asked about issues with 
email access, reach out to her if you need as-
sistance. She then discussed business cards for 
the board and certain trustees.

Sergeant at Arms Report – 
Kris “That Guy”:
School is back in session, do the posted 15 
mph. He then thanked everyone who reached 
out while he was in the hospital and reminded 
us all not to put your foot down when you’re not 
supposed to. He then presented the memorial 
patch vest concept and the presentation rack 
purchased to display it at events.

Road Captain's Report – Barry “Rush”:
Rush went over the upcoming list of events. 
Scurvy Few MC Annual is next Sunday, 
Cacique RC Annual Saturday September 7th, 
State’s Tune-up Party will be Sunday September 
8th and 
KOB will be at Big Dawgs September 14th for 
their Annual.
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Safety Director's Report – 
Bruce “Poet”:
The more people we can get to know about ABATE 
and think motorcycle safety, the more people will 
be aware of what we’re about and the better off 
and safer we’ll all be. Also, if you hear of a good 
event to set up a booth let him know. We’re look-
ing forward to setting up at the upcoming Indian 
event and the 24th and at Alligator Alley Harley 
Davidson on the 31st for their Backstage Party.

State Representative's Report - 
Johnny Rose & Louis “OB”:
OB talked about how our focus at ABATE events 
and safety booths should be on ABATE. He also-
discussed wearing ABATE gear and representing 
our organization in public. The 2025 schedule is 
out for 2025. He discussed on going and potential 
legislation, such as actually enforcing the texting 
while driving laws. Currently, we often see only 
certain officers, specifically designated to do so 
will enforce the law. He then let us know that State 
has updated their website, new products are avail-
able, check it out and let us know what you want. 
OB, as always, requested any new ideas you may 
have. We can’t be afraid to try new things, or try 
things again, which might not have worked in the 
past. They just might work now.

Legislative Liaison & Legal Counsel – 
Brad Winston:
We’re all missing Brad, who’s out riding in Mon-
tana this summer. He’s excused, but if he doesn’t 
comeback soon, we all just might go camp out at 
his place next month

Products Report – Amy “Pixie”:
Pixie went over the current inventory. The re-
quested pins are on hold due to a manufacturing 
delay. She had a request for white athletic shirts 
for the hot South Florida weather. There was also 
another request for shirts with reflective designs 
on the back for night riding.

Membership Report – Sheila Rose
:Sheila read the membership report and dis-
cussed the total number of members. She let the 
group know that SE Chapter had the most new 
members for both March and May.

Events Coordinator – Gabe Carrera:
Gabe was excused. Gabe is currently on the 2024 
Hoka Hey Motorcycle Challenge. As of yesterday, 
he was riding through the state of Alaska. You 
can follow him, and you should, through the Hoka 
Heywebsite, Gabe is rider #804. Check it out. 
They do some crazy rides.

Newsletter Editor – Ada Hibbs:
Articles are due today. She requests articles from 
the motorcycle community. If you have something 
to say about a ride or organization or anything 
related to the motorcycle community, we want to 
hear from you. Write an article. Also, if you have 
anything to sell, remember we have a classified 
section. OB added that Champion Motorcycles 
in Davie is a new advertiser. Champion provides 
great Dyno tunes and service from a world cham-
pion rider. Go out and support them as they sup-
port us. Lydia from Scurvy Few is also a new 
advertiser. She makes the most amazing custom 
mugs and a bunch of other great items. She’s do-
nated some for our events, of which we are grate-
ful. They always get greatfeedback.

Newsletter Distribution – Luis “OB” 
The new color newsletter was very well received. 
We will be trying new things with the goal of at-
tracting new advertisers and sponsors. Remem-
ber the October newsletter will be in full color. 
Ada reminds the group that business card adver-
tisements can be 1/8 of a page, no larger. Also, 
if someone want to advertise, she recommends 
they have someone help them make an ad with 
the proper resolution for the size of the ad re-
quested. She can only expand those images so 
much; she cannot increase the resolution of the 
provided image.
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Willys Bar Bike Night with ABATE of Florida, Lagoon Chapter

Public Relations – Marelys Lazo:
Marelys provided an update on her efforts.She 
talked about getting membership and partici-
pation up. She’s been actively posting online to 
increase ABATE’s online presence. Things are 
looking good.

Billing and Invoicing – Sheila Rose:
Sheila provided an update and discussed some 
potential upcoming advertisers.

Social Director's Report – 
Barry “Bear” Crown:
Bear brought some of his famous brownies for af-
ter the meeting.

Photographer's Report – Ada 
Take at least one photo at every event you attend. 
If you can, introduce yourself and take a photo 
with people heading the event. As always, make 
sure you send the photo with all the needed de-
tails.

Webmaster's Report – Erik Sadoff:
Erik was excused.

Chaplain – Barry “Bear” Crown:
Bear spoke about the Ride Around the Lake and 
the members we will be memorializing.

Assistant Chaplain –
 Chrissy Leonhard & Harold “Captain”:
Chrissy and Harold were excused.

Old Business:
Justin Bartlett Animal Rescue will be at Big Daw-
gs Sports Café for our Annual. They will be bring-
ing two dogs and a portfolio showing the animals 
that are available. It should be a terrific addition 
to the event.

New Business:
Boston Johnny’s will be having their anniversary 
event on September 27th. Soon Boston Johnny’s 
will be giving all ABATE members a discount if 

you show your membership card. It’s suggested 
that all who can attend the anniversary event. 
Boston Johnny’s is a big ABATE supporter, so 
please support them. Johnny then talked about 
the next ride around The Lake. A date has not 
been set but expect it to happen in October. This 
is our annual memorial ride for all those who are 
no longer here to ride with us. One of those we 
will honor this year is Troy Waugh, our former VP, 
who first initiated this memorial ride. We will keep 
you posted

Good of the Order: 
Pickup your flyers for upcoming events on the 
front table. Today is also the last day to vote in 
the primary election, so get out and vote.  Motion 
to adjourn at 1145 am, seconded, approved. Next 
meeting will be at American Legion Post 142at 
10:00am on September 15, 2024.

See you out there,

Roscoe
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Po e t ’ s  sa f e  th i n k i n g s

          Hey brothers and sisters! Last month some 
of us went to the Abate of Fl Leadership Semi-
nars, hosted very graciously by the Lake county 
chapter! The classes were very informative!

             For me, and I am a member going on 
20 years, I knew that beyond “fighting for biker’s 
rights”, the organization is very focused on mak-
ing the roads safer through education. How that 
was being done, like most of you, I had little to no 
idea.
             The Safety seminar opened my eyes. 
Abate of Fl has partnered with the American Le-
gion Riders and the Latin American Motorcycle 
Association under the Florida Motorcycle Safety 
Program.

              It is a State funded, biker driven plan to 
educate all vehicle drivers about being safe with 
motorcycles on the roads.

After all, this is Florida and there’s a lot of 2 and 
three wheelers out there! The more they know, 
the safer they will think when driving…Hopefully

               The ways we are making this happen 
vary. The Safety Directors of each chapter set up 
“safety booths” at events and locations throughout 
the year to speak to the public as a “first contact “. 
Using pamphlets and giving out information.

               The “certified Safety Instructors” give 
classes at schools, businesses, driving schools, 
etc. New Instructors are trained and certified by 
existing Instructors. While all this is happening, an 
independent research company is doing traffic ex-
periments throughout Florida in order for us to be 
able to explore new ways of making things safer.

               Round and round it goes… until we 
reach everyone… One booth at a time…One 
class at a time.

                                Till next month,
                                    Ride Safe,
                                    Ride Free!
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Members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Photos Courtesy of 
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KEEP UP WITH THE 
LATEST

INFO IN THE
MOTORCYCLE
COMMUNITY

Sponsored by Winston Law Firm

(954-480-3100)
Information needs to be to Fern before 

midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: 

Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net 
954-573-7573 

(Landline)

HOTLINE

Road Captain

Good day everyone. Last month, My article was 
simply an introduction as your new Road Captain

 This month, I would like to dedicate the article 
to my good friend and riding partner, Troy Waugh

. As some of you may already know, Troy was our 
Head Road Captain and Vice President of Abate 
Southeast Chapter. Soon after I joined A.B.A.T.E., 
I went to an event with my then 13 year old daugh-
ter and saw an unfamiliar face. It was Troy. He 
had just returned from overseas as he was away 
when I joined ABATE. So we got to talking and 
after a short time, he asked me if we wanted to 
go riding. I accepted and we rode all over Fort 
Lauderdale for about 5 hours. The next night we 
did the same thing, just him and I. We rode so 
tight and well together that he wanted me to be 
the lead Road Captain for ABATE. I was honored 
that he had that much confidence in me so soon, 
but the request unfortunately could not be filled 
because I was a single dad with a handicapped 
Mom and 2 young girls. In any case, I did lead 
some rides and all the places that we went togeth-
er solo, he was right there, teaching me every-
thing about biker etiquette. (I was new to this type 
of lifestyle) He also showed me how to lead rides 
and instruct the group on how to ride together. 
Troy, sadly has passed away at the beginning of 
August after a long battle with cancer. You know, 
he always talked to me about our late night rides, 
sometimes into the sunrise (Yep, breakfast at the 
Floridian diner after a night downtown) saying that 
they were some of his best times and would never 
forget. Shortly before he passed away, I spoke to 
him about those rides and he said he still thought 
about them. For now, I say goodbye, but I will re-
member our times together, always.
Thanks to everyone for reading my article as I'm 
sure many of you are sharing your own thoughts 
about our friend, Troy 
Sincerely, your RC, "Rush" 
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THE CHOICE IS OURS 
As I write this article, Larry and I are on our annual 
RV vacation.  Each year, we pick a route and explore 
parts of the USA that we’ve never seen or visit a 
place together for the first time.  Our planning starts 
in February or March, booking all the campsites, ex-
cursions, and special shows well ahead of time. 

We decided to go west this year, spending almost 
a week in Keystone State Park, just outside Tulsa, 
Oklahoma.  While there, Larry met a daughter he 
didn’t know he had for the first time.  She found Lar-
ry through ancestry.com and then contacted him.  
Meeting her and her family was an incredible bless-
ing for all of us.  We’re so glad we chose to travel to 
meet her. 

Then, we headed east to Branson, Missouri, to take 
in a few shows and exhibits.  Branson was so much 
fun that we extended our stay.  Between the Sight 
& Sound Theater, where we saw a fantastic show 
called ‘Queen Esther,’ the Titanic Museum, and the 
‘Top of the Rock,’ where you can take in the fabulous 
Ozark views, Branson has so much to offer. 

From there, we headed to Elkhart Lake, Wisconsin, 
near the area where Larry and I are both from.  This 
permanent destination is usually included in our 
camping loop around the country.  We spent most of 
our time visiting with friends and family, overeating, 
and enjoying campfires with the mosquitos. 

Another permanent stop is Maggie Valley, 
North Carolina.  If there was ever a favorite 
spot for Larry and me, it’s camping along the 
cool, babbling Jonathan Creek that comes 
down the mountains.  With a beverage in one 
hand and a fish pole in the other, the world 
could pass us by, and we’d never know.

After about six weeks, it’s time to head home 
and face all the music we left behind.  We 
thank the Lord we can enjoy this journey to-
gether.  It’s precious, and Larry and I know too 
well it can change in an instant.

Like our travels, you can agree that life is a se-
ries of choices.  Which way to go?  What route 
is best?  When to leave?  As with most trips, 
we study the road maps, discuss the best 
routes, and pray about our adventure, asking 
the Lord for wisdom. 

James 1:5 says, “If you lack wisdom, ask God 
for it.  He is always ready to give it to you and 
will never say you are wrong for asking.”

I love the last part of that verse… “and will 
never say you are wrong for asking.”  God 
wants to be involved in every area of our lives.  
He’s there to guide and direct us; all we have 
to do is ask Him. He will never force His will 
on us but gives us the option to ask for His ad-
vice.  It’s up to us… 
a smooth ride or 
a rough ride—the 
choice is ours!

Chrissy Leonhardt - 
Chaplain
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Daneil Aguirre
Penny Alterizo

Carlos "Buzz" Amastha
Ronald "Ghost" Anania

James "SlydeOut" Anderson
Traci "Hey U" Andrews

Joe Baker
Marjorie "U-Turn" Broda

Kenneth "Camo" Camenzuli
Louis Cole
DeDe Davis

John "Papa John" Erskine
Kleber Estorillo

Jose "Grip" Garcia
Nzinger "Snap Shot" Glover

Lynn "Call Girl" Hara
Mark Hennessey

Rick "Devil Dog" Jordan
Sue "Q" Killebrew

Dawne "Thunder" Kirk Waters
Denise "Squeeze" Lizak

Mauricio "Merighi" Lopes Merighi
Shermeka "Devine" McSwain

Jason Nettles
Sandro "Neves" Neves Dos Santos

Chuck Newman
Wendy "Boss Lady" Ortiz
Mike "Mikey Boom" Otto
Thomas "Pete" Purcell
Tony Robinson
Jose "Gimli" Rodriguez
Ricky Rubio
Ronald Sacco
Maryanne "Blondie" Sarner
Cindy Sarro
Christopher "Karni" Smith
Patty Straut
Dr. Edward "Papa Doc" Szerlip
Steve Thomas
Hope Travis
Jeanet Troche
Dairo "Primo" Urrea
Charlie Velasquez
Shane Voss
"Cali Kid"
"Catchup"
"Franchize""
Jakal”
"Lightweight"
"Lite W8"
"Teckie"
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  J o h n n y  &  s h e i l a  r o s e ” 

2 0 2 4  C A L E N D A R

SEPTEMBER
Sun. 8th  States MC Tune-up Party

OCTOBER
Sun. 6th  Mystic Seven MC ANNUAL
Sat. 12th  Outcast MC Party
Sun. 13th  SE ABATE ANNUAL
Sat. 19th  Wheels of Man MC 
  Halloween Party
19th – 22nd  31st Daytona Biketoberfest

NOVEMBER
Sun. 10th  Wings of Gold MC A
Sat. 16th  Leathernecks MC ANNUAL

DECEMBER
Sun. 8  37th Annual Toys in the Sun Run

CHAIRMAN
INDIAN

WHEELS OF MAN MC
indianwommc@gmail.com 
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SEPTEMBER 2024
09-06 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?
09-07 CACIQUE RC ANNUAL - TBA
09-13 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
09-14 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
09-19 THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
09-20 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
09-21 OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE 
 FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
09-27 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
09-28 OPEN

OCTOBER 2024
10-04 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
10-11 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
10-12 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
10-17 THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
10-18 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
10-19 OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE 
 FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
10-25 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
10-26 FEARLESS MC HALLOWEEN ANNUAL - TB

NOVEMBER 2024
11-01 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
11-02 PIRATE BALL HEATHENS MC ANNUAL - TBA
11-08 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
11-09 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
11-15 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
11-16 OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE 
 FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
11-21 THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
11-22 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
11-23 OPEN…
11-29 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)

DECEMBER -2024
12-06 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
12-07 MFPC ALFREDO PENA AND 
 FALLEN BROTHERS TOY RUN - TBA
12-13 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
12-14 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
12-19 THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
12-20 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
12-21 OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE
  FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?
12-27 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?
12-28 OPEN
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WEEKLY/MONTHLY EVENTS

SUNDAY
 ABATE Southeast Chapter meeting –  10am-12pm -  3rd Sunday of the month
 BACA @ American Legion Post 180 – 10:30am –  2nd Sunday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Wind Rider Church Services Church – 11am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –   free pool

MONDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –   Karaoke – 8pm-12am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –    Ladies’ night 9pm-2am – 2 for 1 drinks

TUESDAY
 States MC –     Taco Tuesday – 6:30pm
 Wings of Gold MC –    Open House – 7pm
 

    WEDNESDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Open Mic & Karaoke – 8pm-12am

THURSDAY
 ABATE Southeast Chapter   EBoard meeting – 6:30pm - 
             Thursday before the Chapter meeting
 Scurvy Few MC –    Poker Night – 7pm
 The Crew MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Thursday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Bike Night & Live bands – 8pm

FRIDAY
 Fearless MC –    Open House – 8pm –Every other Friday
 Gideons MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Heathens MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Friday
 Outcast MC –     Open House – 8pm 
 Scurvy Few MC –    Open House – 8pm
 States MC –     Open House – 7-10pm
 Wheels of Man MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Kingdom of Brothers MC –   Open House – 8pm – 3rd Friday
 Liberty MA –     Open House – 8pm

SATURDAY
 AOA MC (Broward) –    Open House – 8pm – 1st & 3rd Saturday
 AOA MC (Miami) –    Open House – 8pm – 2nd Saturday 
 Fly-In Wheels MC –    Open House – 9pm – 2nd and last Saturday
 Leathernecks MC –    Open House & Poker Night – 8pm – 
       last Saturday
 Scurvy Few MC –   Birthday celebrations – 7pm
 Kingdom of Brothers MC –   Open House – 8pm – 4th Saturday
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor  $125+  (   )  Diamond Donor $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor   $75-$99  (   )  Silver Donor  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor   $25-$49
 

Name:            
Address:            
City, State & Zip:            
Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc
 and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!

 platinum SPONSORS

A t t o r n e y  B r A d  W i n s t o n

F r A n k  t  ( G B n F ) &  L i s A

A d A  H i B B s

A n n A  &  J o n  “ W A v y ”  v i G e r 
J o H n n y  &  s H e i L A  r o s e

s H A k e y  B o B  ( G B n F )
d o u G  s p e n c e r
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CAPTAIN’S CORNER
GAME OVER?? 

Throughout history great societies have remained on top for an average of 250 years. The United 
States is now in its 248th year. 

The numerous reasons great societies have failed include epidemics, war and economic collapse. All 
of these issues are in play at this time. Economic collapse is of greatest concern to me. I have been 
very concerned about the mushrooming federal budget deficit since 2010. Currently our total deficit 
stands at over $35 trillion. That is OVER $100,000 per US citizen!! Some Background Like you and 
I, the government takes in revenues and has expenses. The biggest government revenue is income 
taxes. This represents about 50% of our income. Our three biggest expenses include healthcare, 
Social Security and defense. Until 2009 our annual deficit (expenses greater than revenues) was less 
than $450 billion per year. In 2009 our annual deficit mushroomed to $1.5 trillion. The annual deficit 
has remained extremely high ever since. The major problem with such a huge $35 trillion deficit is that 
interest MUST be paid to those who hold our debt. Investors hold about 80% of our debt. An additional 
$2 trillion of our debt is held by China and Japan. Interest must be paid to our debt holders in FULL and 
ON TIME or our country will be in default. In the current year, the interest on the $35 trillion debt will be 
$1.1 trillion or approximately 1/3 of our annual revenue. That is $1.1 trillion that IS NOT AVAILABLE for 
healthcare, Social Security, defense, education, infrastructure, arts and all the rest. The solutions are 
few: raise taxes. Reduce expenditures. Continue funding the deficit by borrowing and paying a greater 
percentage of revenue in interest each year. RAISE TAXES? How much more can Americans pay in 
taxes? It is estimated that we are paying almost 50% in taxes when ALL taxes are considered. (Even 
more in states with city and state income taxes). REDUCE EXPENDITURES? Our government? Don’t 
Hold Your Breath. CONTINUED DEFICIT FINANCING? A certain recipe for economic collapse. And 
soon. Sorry for the gloomy picture of our economy and where our country is headed. I will end on a 
positive note, however. We can solve this simply if each citizen of the United States would write a check 
to the IRS for $100,000. This would guarantee us another 250 years on 
top. I am writing my check now! National debt clock www.usdebtclock.
org

“Captain”
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Please Contact:
Sheila Rose
billing.abatese@gmail.com

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 
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Continued on page 23

2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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MeMbershiPs Due for

 sePteMber 2024

Conrad Alzuri
Tracy Harris

Larry Howard
Laura Howard

Michael McDaniel
Arnaldo Nieves

William Raines
Robert Silva
Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld
Zachary “Sparkles” Storrs
Harold Thistle
Marilyn Von Hofen

MeMbershiPs Due for august 2024
Penny Alterizio

Richard Anderson
Julio Aspillaga
Michael Aspler

Joseph Berthiaume
Kevin Bisbey

Ronald Bond
Natalie Bradley

Matthew Calinao
Tony Canty

Doris Couture
Alfonso Del Rosario

Sivy del Rosario
Craig Glassman

Joseph Held
Ila Klion

Kevin Long
Manuel Luaces

Fatih Martin
Jason Martin
Lloyd McCreedy
John McElhone
John McKenna
Norman McKennon
Michael Nagy
Douglas Pedersen
Jim Powers
Tony Sciple
Brad Smith
Donald Steadman
Richard Thompson
Juan Vazquez
Frank Viger
Kyle Wallace
Dionisio Vega



WELCOME
 NEW MEMBERS

Daniel Aguirre
Mario Angelucci

Keith Barry
Hans Brid

Jeremy “Bio” Coleman
Thiago (Mr Diver) De Oliveira E Souza
Wallace “Wall” Dias Oliveira Vidal

Eloy Estrada
Adele Hamby

Thomas “Tom” Hamby
Mark Hennessey

Yamile “Yami 305” Lima
Paul Marionovsky

Sandy Mills
Dinei “JR” Neto Junior

Sandro “Neves” Neves Dos Santos
Gerval “JR” Pereira Jr

Alfredo “Freddy” Pineira
Mario “Hollywood” Restivo

Joe F. Rivera
Jerry Suteif

Koran “Worm” Swinton
Kristie “Brat” Swinton

Martina

43
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*Educate, don’t legislate"
stuff we thought you might like 

to know
-by: Little Bit, Sheila, Sandy,  & Thunder

We were sitting around, talking about the recent 
event that some of our members attended, and 
where we had a Safety Booth, which was the 
Indian Motorcycle Riders Group, IRMG, Charity 
Ride. The IRMG teamed up with Folds of Honor 
to raise funds for fallen and disabled veterans, 
and they rode out from Broward Motorsports to 
the South Florida National Cemetery, and back. 
There were some beautiful Indian bikes there. We 
sometimes forget about the other great America 
motorcycle, the Indian. Sheila’s mom, who was 
born in 1925, even rode around on one with her 
first husband. So we looked up some different 
stories about Indian motorcycle riders and came 
across the one below, about the “Abernathy Kids”. 
It is such a great story, and it is always amazing to 
us, some of the incredible lost histories of riders, 
that are out there, like this. God bless the internet. 
So we are sharing that story here, and told better 
than we could, so we are siting where we got it, 
all here https://roaddirt.tv/the-abernathy-boys-an-
american-chronicle/

Two young brothers who criss-crossed America

I first laid eyes on the photo of the “Abernathy 
Kids” when my father gave me a wooden framed 
print of it some 10 years ago for my basement 
“man cave”. He knew a little of the backstory 
which he shared with me, and I placed the pic-
ture and frame among some of my other vintage 
and antique paraphernalia downstairs, where it 

remained for a decade. When we transferred my 
“motorcycle works” to a new outdoor garage, I 
thought the photo and frame would fit perfectly, 
so I set it among my other old stuff on the back 
pegboard.

The other night, as my wife was hanging out brief-
ly with me in said garage, she saw the photo and 
asked about it. I recounted what I could remem-
ber my dad telling me about the boys, and she 
replied, “You should write a story about them for 
Road Dirt.” Dumbfounded that I’d never thought of 
that before, I set about researching their tale, and 
it turned out to be more fantastic than even Pops 
had shared with me years before.

The boys’ names were Louis “Bud” and Temple 
Abernathy, sons of a famous U.S. marshal and 
sheriff named Jack “Catch-Em Alive” Abernathy. 
Born and raised in Guthrie, Oklahoma in the ear-
ly 1900s, their mother died in 1907 after giving 
birth to the couple’s sixth child, and Jack raised 
the whole brood as a single father on their fam-
ily ranch. Jack had been a soldier in Theodore 
Roosevelt’s “Rough Riders” unit in the Spanish-
American War by some accounts, and the two 
remained friends, staying in contact in the years 
following the war. Known for his toughness and 
bravado, Jack earned the nickname “Catch-Em 
Alive” for not only his track record of apprehend-
ing criminals as an agent of the law, but also for 
his unusual ability of catching wolves and coyotes 
alive that preyed on local livestock. He apparently 
was paid handsomely by regional ranchers for his 
unique skill set.

Life on a ranch in Oklahoma in the early years 
of the 20th century was hardscrabble, and Jack 
made sure his boys grew up strong and confident. 
The young brothers first adventure, approved and 
encouraged by their father as a way to “toughen 
up” the young lads, saw Bud and Temple ride their 
horses Geronimo and Sam from Guthrie, OK to 
Santa Fe, New Mexico in July of 1909. Alone. At 
ages 9 and 5, respectively. It was definitely differ-
ent times back then.
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The intrepid youngsters’ next adventure saw them 
make a trip the very next year, from Guthrie to 
New York City astride their trusty steeds Geroni-
mo and Sam again, this time amidst much news-
paper coverage across the country. Upon arriving 
in NYC, they were welcomed by none other than 
Teddy Roosevelt himself and a crowd number-
ing in the thousands, lining the streets to see the 
“wonder kids”. If that weren’t enough, the boys 
purchased a small Brush Motor Car with sponsor-
ship and gift money, and they drove that car back 
home to Guthrie, OK, once again on their own.

In 1911, the now young celebrities accepted a 
challenge to ride their horses from New York City 
to San Fransisco in under 60 days. If they suc-
ceeded, they would receive a $10,000 prize. The 
catch: they were forbidden to eat or sleep indoors 
the entire trip. The boys rode Sam and Geronimo 
hard but missed the deadline by two days. Yet 
their quest had been so followed and popularized 
across the country via newspaper reports that 
they raised enough money to purchase a new In-
dian motorcycle, seen in the now iconic photo.

Their Indian motorcycle appears to be a single 
speed 1000cc v-twin, worth about $250 back in 
its day, from what some sources have claimed. 
The bike had a leaf spring rear suspension, made 
about 7 hp, weighed about 355 lbs fully fueled, 
and rolled down the largely unpaved roads of its 
time at a top speed of 55 mph. The rear fender-
mounted tandem seat with its own handlebars 
was apparently a popular accessory of the day, 
and in 1913, the boys took up another challenge: 
ride that motorcycle from Oklahoma back to New 
York City. The boys were accompanied by their 
stepbrother Anton (unsure how they managed 
that), with Bud being all of 14 and Temple aged 
10. Upon reaching New York, after being hailed 
again nationwide for their adventure, the boys 
loaded up the bike and took a train home to Guth-
rie, their escapades concluded. It would be their 
last cross-country adventure. In all, the boys tra-
versed over 12,000 miles back and forth across 
America, in an age before superhighways or even 

paved roads.

Jack eventually moved the family to Wichita Falls, 
Texas during the oil boom years, working as a 
“wildcatter” in the oil fields. Temple grew up to ac-
company his dad in the work. Louis “Bud” would 
go on to study law at the University of Oklahoma 
and practice law in Wichita Falls, Texas, later be-
coming a judge. Jack died in 1941, Bud passed 
away in 1979, and Temple died in 1986. Their sto-
ry is the stuff of legend, from a time in American 
history that is long gone but never forgotten. May 
the tale of the Abernathy Kids live on in American 
lore.

For more on the Abernathy boys, visit their official 
website where you can find more photos, videos, 
information, books, and more:

BudandMe.com

Till next time……and hope to see you then.

“Risk is good. Not managing your risk is a danger-
ous leap.” Evel KnieVvel
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Continued on page 32

By: aBuelosoN2rdas

Life often intertwines destinies in the tapestry of 
history, where two friends once shared a dream 
of the open road

 They envisioned themselves racing down end-
less highways, embraced by the wind and free-
dom that only motorcycles could provide. Their 
shared love for riding forged an unbreakable 
bond, one that transcended time and space.

As the years unfurled, the journey of one friend 
came to an abrupt halt, leaving a chasm in the 
heart of the other that seemed impossible to fill. 
Yet, amidst the tears and heartache, a vow was 
silently made to keep their shared dream alive. 
Every ride taken thereafter became a poignant 
tribute to the departed friend, a way to honor their 
dream and keep their memory alive in the wind.

On a morning heavy with emotion, he 
mounted the motorcycle they had once 
longed for. The road ahead stretched 
out like a canvas, and with each tear-
drop that fell, he felt his friend's ethe-
real presence riding alongside him. 
The weight of grief and passion inter-
twined, creating a gut-grabbing mix of 
emotions that fueled his journey.

Despite the changes in the motorcycle 
world, their bond remained unyielding, 
a beacon of love and remembrance. 
Reflecting on the evolution of safety 
measures and technological advance-
ments, he realized that the essence of 
riding remained unchanged - the con-
nection between man, machine, and 
the road. Each journey now carried a 
profound significance, a spiritual pil-
grimage where his friend's soul guided 
him, offering solace and healing in the 
wind.

The ride was no longer just a journey; it had trans-
formed into a sacred ritual, a celebration of their 
enduring friendship and a tribute to the healing 
power of shared dreams and passions. In the 
tears shed along the way, there was a gut-grab-
bing release of grief, a cleansing, and a renewal 
of the spirit.

Thus, the open road became a bridge between 
the realms of the living and the departed, a tear-
drenched path filled with passion, gut-grabbing 
emotions, healing, and the eternal bond of friend-
ship. Just as the Masonic saying goes, "The pow-
er that shapes the future is the force that governs 
the adaptable."

The Uncharted Path: A Story of Two Friends 
and Their Motorcycle Adventure
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C L A S S I F I E D S . . .
Classifieds for Classifieds for 

ABATE SE -Member ABATE SE -Member 
classifieds are only $5.  classifieds are only $5.  
Please be respectful, space is  Please be respectful, space is  
limited to 6 months to make limited to 6 months to make 
room for new items. If you do room for new items. If you do 
not contact the editor once not contact the editor once 
your 6 month period is up, your 6 month period is up, 
you will be removed without you will be removed without 
notification. Call any Board notification. Call any Board 
Member to place a classified 
ad - Page 40

2013 HD Ultra Classic Touring 
Ember Red Sunglo 

  29,340 miles 
  Many Extras  
  FLT chrome front end pack  
  Slipstream hand grips, 
  shifter peg, break pedal 
  King Tour pack rack 

Footboard covers
Adjustable rider back rest  
New brakes front and rear 

New tires front and rear 
New Harley Battery

Asking $9,500 Negotiable

Contact Vas 945-249-4461
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American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

  For Info: John Carlsen
     954-696-1175
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" T h i s  p a g e  i s  s p o n s o r e d  b y  “ J o n  “ W a v y ”  v i g e r "
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All American Cycle
Alligator Alley Harley Davidson

American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Biker’s Inc.
Boar’s Nest Saloon

Broward Motor Sports
Cagney’s House of Rock

Skyline Chili
Sparez Bowling

States MC
Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles

Top Gear Motorcycle
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild

VFW Post 1966
Viking Customs

Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

Competition Cycle Center
 Dynasty Cycle

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
JP Mulligans

Josie’s Too Bar
Ken’s Cycle Center
Mickey’s Tiki Bar

Peterson’s Harley Davidson
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit 
any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 750 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products- such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or sunglasses - 
Contact Products      Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld (954) 618-9371

 products.abatese@gmail.com
             

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS REMEMBER: 
The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the Southeast Chapter website: 
www.abatese.org.  . You may also pick up a copy of the Newsletter at any of our many distribution sites located 
throughout Broward and Dade counties or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month at 10AM at Post 142.   Please check our website or pack page of the Newsletter for meeting locations and if 
you have ny questions, please contact the SE Chapter President (contact info on page 2 of the Newsletter.)  Please 
leave a message. 
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
AUGUST >informed with regard to legislative actions 
and events around the state and throughout the 
country.

To become a powerful and viable political force in 
legislative matters concerning all motorcyclists 
rights.

To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE of Florida, 
Inc. on the state and national level.

To promote voter registration and motivate members 
to write their legislators.

To promote safe riding habits without infringing on 
individual rights.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142
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W h a t ’s  H a p p e n i n g  L o c a l l y ?
C a l l  T h e  H o t l i n e !

( 9 5 4 )  4 8 0 - 3 1 0 0
O r  V i s i t

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  
 http://abatese.org

COME & JOIN THE RANKS 
OF THOSE WHO CARE TO BE INVOLVED!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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W Atlantic Blvd.

American Legion Way
RR

ABATE of Florida, Inc

 Southeast Chapter

SEPTEMBER 14,  2024
OCTOBER 20, 2024

American Legion Post 142,
171 SW 2nd St. ,

Pompano Beach,  FL 33060
(954) 942-2448


